
Next Quilt 

Guild Meet-

ing: 

OCTOBER 10 

Table Walk 

at 6:00 PM 

Program:  

“QUILT HISTO-

RY COMES 

ALIVE” by 

Guild member, 

Mechele 

Christiansen 

 

S.A.B.L.E. Color: 

Leaves, esp. 

fall colors 

Are You Ready for a Guild 

Challenge? 

Now is the time to begin collecting fabrics and ideas for the 2014 Quilt 

Guild Challenge, “Wonderfully Wicked Witches”! Every year we have a 

challenge. Last year it was “Name That Tune” where folks made quilts that 

reflected a song title. For this one, you have until the summer of 2014 to 

finish yours and then turn it in at the meeting or meetings where they will 

be displayed and voted on by members. In August they will be displayed 

at the Annual Quilt Show as the Challenge Quilts. There are no color re-

strictions this year—just the size and subject. We will be doing a Hallow-

een or Fall Season subject matter. Here are the simple rules that you can 

copy and clip to your design wall: 

Wonderfully Wicked Witches 

Each wall hanging must have at least one witch and, in addition, must in-

clude at least one of the following: 

A Bat or 

A Cat or  

A Cauldron or 

A Spider. 

The total of all the sides together—regardless of shape—must be 140 

inches or less. 

So put on those creative hats and start coming up with wonderful designs. 

We will have such a great time trying to guess who made which witch and 

which is our favorite. 

Any questions? Check with the Challenge Committee: Joan, Beverly and 

Yvonne 
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Community Quilts 
So far this year, Guild members have donated: 

53 dialysis pillows; 

112 pillows to the hospital; 

210 dog and cat beds to the animal shelter; and 

204 quilts to various Lincoln County Groups. 

35 Quilts are ready to donate. (We like to keep a supply on hand ready to give away as 

the need arises.) 

Fantastic work everyone!!! 

Oct. 3 is First Thursday at Quilters Cottage in Toledo (333 N. Main St.), beginning at 

10 AM. Come join us for a day of fun working on various projects—making pet 

beds, quilt tops, pillows, or cutting and packaging kits. Bring a lunch or purchase 

one at a local eatery. Give Norma a call if you have any questions. 

The committee encourages you to donate quilted AND tied quilts. Yep. Tied quilts are a 

new addition. Our goal is to deliver more quilts of all sizes to our community for the up-

coming cold weather months! 

Community Service Committee Coordinates all OCQG community service and charity 

activities for the Guild. The chair of this committee is Norma Horn ((541-563-7093). We 

donate many quilts, pet beds, and pillows during the year. We have kits available for mem-

bers to take home from all General Quilt Guild meetings. Feel free to take one or more to 

complete at home and then return to Norma when finished. Other committee members are 

On Borrow-
ing Guild 
Equipment: 
Reminder: Before Bor-

rowing, Do this! 

According to our Standing 

Rules, members may bor-

row equipment owned by 

the Guild. To do so, they 

must fill out an Equipment 

Loan Form (available on 

our website), and submit 

it to the Executive 

Board—usually to the 

President. Items of signifi-

cant value such as quilt 

frames, photography 

stands, and signs, require 

a refundable deposit of 

$20. 

In addition to submitting 

the Equipment Loan 

Form, members should 

note on a sign-out form 

that they have removed 

the item(s) One is posted 

at the storage building 

and another in the Quilt-

ers’ closet at Atonement). 

Equipment must be re-

turned with the reasona-

ble time as arranged with 

the board. Questions? 

Check with the president, 

treasurer, or parliamentar-

ian. 



October Mtg. 

Michele Christiansen-
will generously share 
the rich knowledge 
she has acquired.  
“In the early days, the 
one aim and ambition 
of the Colonial wom-
an was to increase 
the efficiency and 
happiness of life. Her 
stitches were lasting 
and executed with a 
loving hand, with dis-
regard for the length 
of time involved in 
the accomplishment. 
To this end, she 
needed needles, pins, 
scissors, paper, thim-
bles and templates to 
achieve her goal. 
Along with surprising 
stories about these 
tools, I will be talking 
about when, where, 
and how those tools 
were invented. We 
will be looking at the 
progression quilts 
made through the 
19th Century to illus-
trate why tools were 

used.” 

 

Don’t miss this excit-
ing presentation, 
which happens at our 
October Guild Meet-

ing, October 10, 2013. 

October Program 
Michele describes her quilting journey in these words, “In 1983, I was dragged to 

a small quilt club by a friend I had met in a weaving class. She told me I would 

love quilting; I thought she was nuts! I was happy with weaving and thought I had 

found my niche. At the meeting someone handed me my first quilt block to piece 

by hand. It was for the club’s opportunity quilt.  It was a 6” block with 56 pieces. I 

loved feeling the small patches between my fingers. I wove the needle and thread 

through the patches to hold them together and watched the block come to life. I 

was possessed, obsessed, and captivated by the mischievous sprite. 

 “As I look back and follow the thread of my life, I am led to my stash of fabrics, 

sewing machines, quilts piling up in each room, and many wonderful friends who 

have helped me along my patchwork path. They have encouraged me, guided 

me, and led me astray. Through their encouragement I was President of the Back 

Bay Quilt Club twice and chaired a quilt show. I was a member of Orange County 

Quilt Guild and chaired one of their quilt shows. For each these experiences I will 

always be grateful. I have enjoyed creating my own quilt patterns and was en-

couraged to share them with others, so Blue Canoe Designs was born. I have 

been very fortunate to be able to sell my patterns and have had one in Keepsake 

Quilting and Nancy's Notions catalogs. 

 “After a few years of making quilts, I was becoming interested in the history of 

quilts and the stories of the women who made them. I started collecting quilt his-

tory books, vintage fabrics and quilts. I took a class with Gerald Roy and Bobby 

Ogg, and they infused even more of a love for vintage quilts.” 





Minutes of General Membership Meeting 

September 12, 2013 

The meeting was called to order by President Jane Szabo 

at 1:00 PM.   

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

There are several openings for committees for 2014. Con-

tact Cindy McEntee. 

 

Committee chairs are reminded that their budgets for 

2014 are due to Janet Sylvester. 

 

Save your empty spools for Jackie Stankey. They will be 

donated to a special project. 

PROGRAM: Pat Durbin shared her intricately designed 
quilts and told of her quilting journey. Some members 
recalled the postage-stamp style of quilts from the 30s as 
they looked at her designs. However, Pat’s quilts are 
planned from photographs, many of which she and her 
husband have taken. Using small squares of only 1-1/4” 
Pat recreates both portraits and landscapes. The audi-
ence was encouraged to take her three workshops on 

Friday and Saturday in order to learn Pat’s techniques. 

Workshops: Judy McCoy and Julia Bailey announced 
that there are openings in the October Fusible Flower 

class and in the November Quilting Basics class. 

Community Service: Norma Horn announced that the 
Guild has used most of its supply of charity quilts and 
encouraged members to pick up prepared kits to com-
plete. Norma can reimburse you for the batting and back-

ing you provide. 

Projects Anonymous: The final sewing session for 2013 
will be held on September 26, 10 AM to 4 PM at the Car-
riage House in Newport. Bring your projects and ques-
tions for a day of sewing and sharing with other Guild 

members.. 

 

Documentation: The next session is September 28th at 
the Carriage House in Newport. Contact Dorothea Schnei-

der to schedule documentation of your quilts. 

DRAWINGS AND PRIZES: 

Quilter’s Surprise:  Jan Hoffman and Miriam Bell. 

Blocks of the Month:  Becky Mershon. 

SABLE: Linda Stowball, Freida Doyle and Joan Johnson. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS and ADJOURNMENT: 

Attendance was 78 members, 17 guests, and 5 new mem-
bers joined at this meeting held in conjunction with our 
Special Community Event lecture and trunk show by Pat 

Durbin from Eureka, California. 

2014 Challenge ideas will be discussed by the Executive 
Board on September 19th. All members are encouraged 

to submit ideas for the Guild challenge. 

2015 Raffle Quilt ideas are due at the October 10th Gen-
eral meeting. This will be our 25th Anniversary year 

which calls for another wonderfully appealing quilt. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Mershon, Acting Secretary 

============================================= 

Executive Board Meeting 

September 19, 2013 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by 
member, Nan Scott, in the absence of president Jane Szabo 
and Vice-president Cindy McEntee.   

The minutes of the General membership meeting were ap-
proved as submitted with a motion by Rose, seconded by Liz. 
The Executive Board minutes were approved with a motion by 
Yvonne, seconded by Twy. The Treasurer’s report was ac-
cepted with a motion by Becky, seconded by Norma. 

OLD BUSINESS:   

Nan reviewed the needed positions for the 2014 Board and 
committees. 

A reminder that the Raffle Quilt for 2015 will be a 25th Anni-
versary Quilt, so ideas are encouraged. 

Jane submitted a report for the Pat Durbin Special Project 
held in September. Total expenditures were $2,171.89, with 
class revenue at $1120.00, bringing in the special lecture and 
workshops under budget by $1447.11. The refreshments bill 
had not been deducted and will be under $100. There were 
105 attendees. Jane recommended that a special project 
should be held again for 2014 and suggested April, with a 
$2500.00 budget. 

 

Julia and Nan were appointed to look at availability and fees 
for different venues in our area as our membership is getting 
too large for our present meeting location. 







EXCITING PROGRAMS AND WORKSHOPS FOR 2014! 

Be sure to mark your calendars for the following: 

JANUARY 9—”“Making Your Quilt Show-Ready.” Nan Scott and Jeanne Butler, two of the Guild’s most 

experienced and knowledgeable quilters, will share hints and tips for sewing and finishing quilts. They will 

cover aligning blocks, binding, labeling, and creating sleeves, among other techniques. All other things being 

equal, sometimes these seemingly little techniques can be the difference between a good and a great quilt. 

FEBRUARY 13—”Silent Auction.” Our silent auction will be back, so get your goodies ready for this sale. 

MARCH 13—”Modern Quilting: The Long-Term Perspective.” Christina Cameli, a member of the Portland 

Modern Quilt Guild, will share insights about modern quilting, a category of quilting that seems to be set  

apart from traditional quilting. Christina is author of a just-published book, First Steps to Free-Motion 

Quilting, and she will be teaching a workshop for the Guild on March 14. 

APRIL 10—”Starting on Square One: Our Quilting Journey.” Most of us have visited JanniLou Creations in 

Philomath, but may have not personally met the sisters, Jan Bressler and Lou Schaefer, who are the owners. 

They will share their story of how they got started. They will be teaching a class using Judy Niemeyer’s 

techniques on  April 11, 

MAY 8—”Spring Potluck.” This is our traditional luncheon. For Show and Share, please plan to show off 

your wearable and totables creations. 

JUNE 12—”Pull It From Your Stash.” Karla Alexander, a nationally-known quilter, will be presenting how 

to look at your stash in a whole new way and how to use your fabric rather than just admire it. Tips to in-

spire excitement and creativity will be presented. She will also present a Trunk Show of her quilts. 

JULY 10—”Finally Finished Objects.” This is our annual presentation of members’ FFOs, along with crea-

tive excuses (err, stories) of how they were finally completed. 

AUGUST 14—”Quilt Show Review.” A chance to see all ribbon winners in one place and at one time. 

SEPTEMBER 11—”A Trip to Bali: Indonesian Textiles.” Guild members love batiks, so you will love this 

opportunity to learn more about their creation and about other Indonesian textiles. Member (and former 

guild President), Carol Culton, a frequent world-traveler and textile collector, will be presenting. 

OCTOBER 9—”A Playground of Mixed Techniques in Pictorial Quilting.” Kathy McNeil, internationally and 

nationally known pictorial landscape quilter, will speak about the techniques she uses in creating her award-

winning quilts. 

NOVEMBER 13—”Line, shape, and Design in Quilts.” Ann Shaw of Camas, Washington, specializes in Ruth 

McDowell’s paper-piecing techniques. Now a certified instructor in those, and a pattern designer on her own, 

Ann will speak of the process she uses in designing her quilts. 

DECEMBER 11—”Holiday Tea.” For show and share at our annual tea, we will focus on home décor. 



WORKSHOP SIGN-UP PROCEDURE REMINDERS 

Members should be aware that Workshops are meant to be self-supporting, and we have budgeted for 

a minimum sign-up of 15 persons for each one. 

Deadlines are set so that we can notify presenters in a timely manner in case we need to cancel a 

Workshop. 

To avoid the many participant “drop-outs” we have experienced in 2013 and previous years, some 

Workshop sign-up procedures will be changed slightly this year as marked with an *, as approved by 

the Executive Board. 

1. Workshop fees must be paid no later than 30 days prior to the Workshop. 

2. Workshop fees are non-refundable. If there is a compelling reason a participant can’t attend, she 

may, rather than lose her fee, find a substitute to attend in her place. The Workshop committee 

must be notified of the substitute’s name. 

3. *The Workshop Committee will initiate sign-ups for any Workshop no earlier than three (3) months 

prior to the Workshop. At the time of sign-up, the full Workshop fee, OR a $5.00 non-refundable, 

non-transferable deposit will be collected. 

4. *The $5.00 deposit can be counted toward the Workshop fee up to 30 days prior to the Workshop. 

 



Seven Workshops in 2014 Will Feature a Variety of styles, 

Skills and Techniques.  

Please mark your calendars: 

SATURDAY, JAN. 11—Love those jelly rolls? Here is an opportunity for you to use those 

gorgeous Bali Pops and jelly rolls. Jean Amundson will teach this workshop featuring the use 

of 2.5-inch strips. Sign-ups for this workshop begin at the October meeting. 

FRIDAY, MARTH 14—”Fearless Free Motion Quilting.” Christina Cameli, author of First 

Steps to Free-Motion Quilting, will teach a workshop focused on quilting with a domestic 

sewing machine. Participants may create either a set of 3 nesting buckets or a Width-of-

Fabric (WOF) quilt that they quilt themselves. 

FRIDAY, APRIL 11—”Indian Summer” or “Three Ducks in a Row.” Participants will have a 

choice of either of these Judy Niemeyer paper-pieced designs in this class taught by certified 

Judy Niemeyer Instructor, Jan Bressler. Lou Schaefer will also be on hand. 

FRIDAY, JUNE 13—”Piecing Gentle Curves.” Karla Alexander’s website 

(www.saginawstreetquilts.com) shows Dynamic Quilts With Easy Curves as her latest book. 

Karla, of Salem, Oregon, will show participants how to put together a quilt with easy curves 

that can be drawn with a ruler or with a straight line cut. 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 13—”Simple Fabric Coloring and Dyeing.” OCQG member 

Judy McCoy will feature some simple techniques for getting color onto fabric, such as using 

permanent markers, textile inks and colors, and low-immersion dyeing, including the use of 

resists. 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 10—”Feathers are Flying.” Kathy McNeil, nationally known quilter, 

pattern designer, and instructor, will teach a class on applique techniques to create a quilt. 

Participants will choose from among four applique quilt designs featuring birds—a heron, 

quails, hummingbirds, or puffins. 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 14—”Chicken Challenge.” It’s birds again, though of another feath-

er. Ann Shaw, endorsed and certified by Ruth McDowell, will teach Ruth’s techniques. In 

this class each student will choose one of several chicken patterns designed by Ann. Partici-

pants will be introduced to Ruth’s straight line paper piecing techniques. They will be shown 

how to prepare a freezer paper template and how to select fabrics for their design. Also cov-

ered will be sewing methods and sewing order. 





Newsletter Ad 

Prices as of 

June 1, 2013: 

Full page: $30 

Half page: $20 

1/4 page: $15 

*1/8 page: $10  

*(these are repro-

duced bsns cards) 
Send to Newsletter Edi-

tor as image file (JPG, 

BMP, GIF) exactly as 

you want it printed. 

SPACE STILL AVAILABLE FOR OCTOBER AND NOVEM-
BER WORKSHOPS: 

1. OCTOBER: Limited space is still available for the “Fusible Fabric 

Flowers” Workshop on Saturday, October 12. The cost of this work-

shop is $42. Learn how to create a small hibiscus quilt top using 

Melinda Bula’s technique. Please contact Julia Bailey at 541-961-

8782 if you are interested. 

2. NOVEMBER: Calling everyone who wants to learn, brush up on, or 

fine-tune their quilting skills and who doesn’t?)! We still have space in our 

“Back to Basics” class to be taught by Mechelle Johnson. As participants 

polish their skills, they will be working on a Mechelle-designed three-color 

quilt that includes strip piecing and flying geese techniques. The quilt you 

work on for the class may be any one of 5 sizes: runner, crib, lap, twin, or 

kind/queen. For those who have already signed up, this is a reminder that 

the $38 workshop fee is due at the October meeting. Direct questions to 

Becky Mershon, the coordinator for this workshop, at 541-247-5346. 

Fat Quarter News 

Oregon Coastal Quilters Guild 

P.O. Box 382 

South Beach, OR 97366 

www.oregoncoastalquilters.org 

Kathleen Ritzman, Editor 
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